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St. John-St. James 3K & 4K Round-Up 

February 6, 2013  

10:00-11:00 or 6:00-7:00 

For children who will be 3 or 4 by  

September 1, 2013.  

For more information please call the school office 

754-4432 or visit our website: 

www.stjohnstjames.com 

Sweetheart Dance 
Sunday Feb. 10th, 2013 

Cobblestone  Creek - Brillion 

Dance @ 1:00 pm – 4:30 pm 

Music By: The Jerry Schneider Band 

Door Prizes, Games & 50/50 Raffle 

1st Prize $200   2nd Prize $100 

Admission & Drawing $5.00 
Proceeds will be used for Reedsville Lions activities which include:  
Wisconsin Lions Camp (for youth and adults with special needs), 
Leader Dog, eyeglasses (local and international), The Wisconsin 
Lions Eye Bank, the Reedsville High School Badger Boy sponsor-
ship, Local High School Scholarships, Youth Halloween Party, 

Reedsville Citizen of the year, Diabetes Education and many other 
local, state, national and international projects.  The Lions motto is 

“We Serve”. 

Sponsored by  
The Reedsville Lions Club 

The Corner House and Garden Center 
Celebrates Valentine's Day 

  

SPECIALS THAT WILL MAKE YOUR 

HEART FLUTTER! 

  
Dozen Roses starting at $28.00 

Crazy About You Bouquet $19.99 
You Are Special Bouquet $10.50 

Azalea Plants $22.00 
MUCH MUCH  

MORE 

  
 

Order by Feb. 11th, 2013 and receive a $1.00 off 
your order and a chance to win a free box of  

chocolates. 
  

We will be open Feb. 11– 13 from 9:00am till 
6:00pm. Feb. 14 from 7:30am till 6:30pm.   

754-4370 We Deliver 

Friday Night Fish Fry at 
The Reedsville Sportsman’s Club 
Friday Night Fish & Chicken Strip Plates 

Serving 4:00pm—8:30pm 
Come visit us every Friday night starting  

February 1st thru March 29th (Good Friday). 
Call (920) 754-4884 for your carryout orders. 

Same fast service and plenty to eat! 
 

Reedsville Historical Building 
The Preservation of St. Mary’s Organization will hold a 
Brat/Burger Fry and Bake Sale on Saturday, February 9th 
from 9:30 AM to 2:00 PM at the Historical Building—615 
Menasha Street, Reedsville.  Delicious brats/burgers will be 

sold as well as homemade baked goods.  
Some Valentine’s Cookies and Cupcakes as 
well as breads and bars.  Come and partici-
pate!  Proceeds of the event will go towards 

the steeple restoration.  
The Historical Building is available for rent 
for birthdays, bridal showers, reunions, anni-

versaries, wakes and funerals.   

Call (920) 905-4370 for details. 

February 2nd is Groundhog Day—shadow or no 

shadow this year—what are you hoping for? 



Lenten Worship Services  

St. John-St. James, Reedsville 
Beginning Wednesday, February 13.  Services are 

every Wednesday at 1:00 PM & 7:00 PM through 

March 20.  Soup/Salad/Sandwich meals will be 

served in the school gym beginning at 6:00 PM before 

each Wednesday evening worship service and end at 

6:45 PM.   

Everyone is welcome! 

 
 

Village Board meeting night has changed:  Effective January 
1, 2013, the regular scheduled Village Board meeting night has 
been changed.  The meetings are held on the first and third 
Thursday of the month.  The starting time will remain the same 
at 6:30 pm. 

 

February Spring Primary Election  

There will be a Spring Primary Election on Tuesday, February 
19, 2013 for State Supreme Court and Circuit Court Judge 
Branch 1.  Polls will be open at the Reedsville Municipal Build-
ing, 217 Menasha St. from 7:00 am until 8:00 pm. 
 
Voter Registration Information    

The federal Help America Vote Act of 2002 (HAVA) and Wis-
consin State Statutes require all voters in Wisconsin to be regis-
tered in order to vote after January 1, 2006. You can register to 
vote up until the Friday before the election or on Election Day.  
You must reside at your address for 28 consecutive days to be 
eligible to vote and proof of residence is required. 
 
Recycling Pick- up:  February 1st and 15th, 2013. 

Notes from the Village Hall 

Lake Town & Country 
Do The Math, and you'll see 

why this would be financially the 
best decision you could make. 
Buying this side by side 2 story 
duplex at $79,900, with 3.5% down, 
and 4.6% est. APR for 30 years, gives 
you a total payment for principle, inter-
est, taxes, insurance & mortgage insur-
ance of $685. (per Brice Mortgage for 

FHA loan). Depending on which 
apartment you'd live in, the rent 
from the other side would be 
either $425 or $350, which 
would be a tremendous help 

with your payment. Call if you'd 
like a fact sheet emailed to you, 
because this home features lots 

of recent improvements. 
Brick Home In The Country, 
on an approx 1/2 acre wooded 
lot. Many new floor coverings! 
Attached & detached garages. 
Septic & well w/be up to code. 

Reduced to $89,900. 
Interest rates are still unbe-
lievably low, and programs 
are available with little to no 
down payment! Take that first 
step & call for a fact sheet and 

pictures!!! 
Call Colleen Korinek  
@ (920)732-3187 

Second opinions offer reassurance to all 
 

When patients face a serious medical diagnosis or an up-
coming surgery they often wonder if they should seek a sec-
ond opinion.  
 
Most health care providers will encourage patients to seek 

out another consultation, especially if the disease is difficult to diagnose, there are 
inconclusive test results, there are multiple treatment approaches or when the rec-
ommended option could have permanent consequences. 
 
For patients facing surgery, the American College of Surgeons states that obtain-
ing a second opinion before surgery is part of good medical practice and compe-
tent physicians shouldn’t be offended when patients decide to seek further advice 
and consult with another surgeon. 
 
When a second surgical opinion confirms initial findings, it gives patients reassur-
ance, which can reduce anxiety and uncertainty. From a cost-savings perspective, 
a second opinion can save health care dollars by confirming the certainty of a 
need for the proposed surgery.  
 
However, a second opinion is not necessarily “better” than a first opinion. Whether 
there is agreement or disagreement, the final decision is up to the patient. 
 
Patients should remember that it is their right to seek a second 
opinion before committing to surgery or any treatment plan. A 
competent health care provider should not be offended. He or she 
will likely consider the patient to be an informed, proactive heath 
care consumer who is taking responsibility for his or her own 
health care.  
 
Denise Brilliant, NP, is a nurse practitioner at Aurora Health Cen-
ter in Reedsville. To schedule an appointment, call 920-754-4337. 



Help Local Patients By Donating Blood! 
Historically, blood donations decrease 

during this time of year.  The result is a 

real need for type O blood.  If you are in 

the 8 percent of the population that has O 

Neg blood, we encourage you to donate to 

help save the lives of patients who need 

transfusions in emergency situations.  Do-

nors interested in giving can find a local 

donation site at www.bcw.edu.  Blood 

drives have already been scheduled for the 

following dates in Reedsville: 

• Monday, May 13 at RHS 1:30-5:30 PM 

• Monday, July 22 at RHS 1:30-5:30 PM 

• Monday, November 25 at RHS 1:30-5:30 PM 

BloodCenter of Wisconsin provides all 

blood and blood products used locally by 

Holy Family Memorial Medical Center and 

Aurora HealthCare, Children’s Hospital of 

Wisconsin, and statewide to more than 50 

Wisconsin medical centers.  Blood donors 

are eligible to give every 56 days, please 

make a habit of it and give blood for your 

community.  Don’t forget a picture ID is 

required to give blood. 

Reedsville News  

Deadline 
The next deadline for the 

March Reedsville News will 

be February 8th.  Submis-

sions can be e-mailed to  

reedsvillenews@new.rr.com 
or dropped off at the Reeds-
ville Village Hall during nor-

mal business hours.   
Thank you!   

~Amanda Schrubbe 

Recycling Workshop 
633 Manitowoc Street  

920-754-4021 
Hours:   

Mon - Fri   8am - 5pm 
Top Prices Paid 

SUNRISE HORSE FARM, INC 
17226 Limekiln Road 

Reedsville, Wisconsin  54230 
www.sunrisehorsefarm.yolasite.com 

920.772.4135 
 

In 2012 there were over 300 visits by area stu-
dents that participate in our program here at Sun-
rise Horse Farm.  We are so privileged to be a part 
of their lives and we enjoy each and every one.  A 

drum roll please..for a great bunch of 
kids.."Sunrise Kids". 

 
Sunrise Horse Farm is part of the Manito-

woc County Transition Advisory Committee which 
meets at least quarterly to address the transition 
needs of students with disabilities from the six 

school districts in the county.  A new employment 
initiative for people with disabilities called Jobs 
First! has been brought forth for Manitowoc 

County.  And this past fall Comcast did a video of 
some of the area students as they were doing vari-
ous chores here at Sunrise Horse Farm.  The video 
also includes other businesses and organizations 
from within the county.   In May a group which 
includes area students will travel to Washington, 
D.C. to present the video showing how Manitowoc 
County is working to increase employment oppor-

tunities for youth with disabilities. 
 

Other exciting things happening in the county in-
clude Step 'n Stones which is a self-employment 
option in Lincoln High School's Next Step UW pro-
gram.  Special education students use profits from 
handcrafted and personalized tie knot blankets, 
keychains and bookmarks to buy Chamber Bucks 

for worker rewards and business reinvest-
ment.  For more information on purchasing items 
from Step 'n Stones, contact Dave Koenig, Coordi-

nator at 920-683-2714. 
 

We can make a difference in the lives of so 
many...reach out and be a blessing to someone. 

Valentine’s Day must share its dateValentine’s Day must share its dateValentine’s Day must share its dateValentine’s Day must share its date————February 14 is February 14 is February 14 is February 14 is 
also known as National Ferris Wheel Day!also known as National Ferris Wheel Day!also known as National Ferris Wheel Day!also known as National Ferris Wheel Day!    



Attention Reedsville Area Businesses 

Is your business listed in the “Business Directory” on the Village of 

Reedsville’s website?  Check it out at  
http://www.reedsville.org/economic_development.htm.  Do you have 

a new business that you’d like listed?  Does your current listing need 

to be updated?  Please e-mail your current business information to  
wondrous@wondrouswebs.com. 

WHY CHOOSE NATURE'S SUNSHINE? 
 

From the beginning, Nature's Sunshine has led the natu-
ral health supplement industry in education.  Spending 
millions of dollars on the creation of training programs 
and materials,  NSP is heavily invested in helping peo-

ple learn about natural health alternatives. 
Each month NSP offers a free web-based seminar on 

current health topics or new product developments.  And 
if you don't have a computer, you can listen to the webi-

nar by phone. 
 

April 20, 2013 there will be a Natural Health Education 
Seminar in Green Bay from 9-5 and the cost is $35 for 
all the materials.  This seminar has something for every-
one, whether you're just starting your natural health edu-

cation, or you've been practicing for years. 
 

April 2-6 is the NSP National Convention in Salt Lake 
City, Utah.  The speakers for this event are: 

Dr. Melina Jampolis - internist and board-certified physi-
cian.  She specializes in nutrition for weight loss and dis-

ease prevention and treatment. 
Dr. Alex Duarte - he has a doctorate in Optometry and a 
Ph.D in Nutrition.  He has traveled the world, finding 
non-toxic alternatives to treat degenerative dis-

eases.  And I have had the pleasure of taking classes 
from him. 

Dr. Travis Stork - a practicing, board certified emer-
gency medicine physician.  He takes great pride in 
teaching people how to avoid preventable illness. 

 
As you can see, NSP is a leader in education. 

 
For more information on these events, contact me: 

Mary Ellen Kiel 
920-772-4135 

maryellen@mynsp.com 
www.mynsp.com/maryellen 

SHANE WENDT TRUCKING LLC 
SHANE WENDT 1-920-323-9177 
CHAD WENDT 1-920-858-0687 

SERVICES OFFERED 
• SNOWPLOWING (ONE TIME OR ENTIRE 

SEASON – BIG OR SMALL JOBS SHOVELING 
OR BLOWING IF NEEDED) 

• HAULING (3 YARD LOADS OF ANY MATERI-
ALS NEEDED) 

• 18 FOOT TRAILER FOR HAULING BIG-

GER ITEMS 

• FREE PICKUP OF SCRAP METALS AND 

APPLIANCES IN THE VILLAGE OF 

REEDSVILLE(THERE IS A CHARGE FOR 
ELECTRONICS AND ITEMS WITH FREON IN) 

ALSO OFFERING CLEANING SERVICE FOR 

HOMES, GARAGES OR APARTMENTS 

(WEEKLY, MONTHLY OR YEARLY RATES) 

CALL FOR ANY OTHER JOBS THAT NEED 

TO BE DONE TODAY 

THE  

GOLDEN BAT 
INSTRUCTIONAL  

HITTING FACILITY 

Glen Braun, Owner 
4060 Jerabek Lane 

Reedsville, WI  54230 
(920) 228-0523 

glen@thegoldenbat.com
www.thegoldenbat.com 

Manitowoc County Recycling Center 
The Manitowoc County Recycling Center is now accepting 
food and beverage cartons for recycling!  These familiar car-
tons are used to contain a variety of products commonly 

found on your grocery lists.  Some examples are containers 
for wine, milk, soy milk, juice, cream, soup, broth, and egg 
substitutes.  Cartons are made from paper fibers, plastic and 
aluminum so they are highly recyclable.  When bringing your 

cartons to the Manitowoc 
County Recycling Center they 
can be placed in with the plas-
tic bottles.  We anticipate that 
incoming plastic loads from 
local haulers and municipali-
ties will have a mixture of 
plastic bottles and these car-
tons.  Guidelines for Carton 
Recycling are similar to the 

current guidelines for recycling 
plastic bottles.  Cartons should 

be emptied and flattened.  
There is no need to rinse them 
though.  Please contact the 

Recycling Center office at 683-
4333 if you have questions re-
garding Carton Recycling. 
www.manitowocrecycles.org 

February is American Heart Month! 

Celebrate National Wear Red Day on  

Friday, February 1st. 



REEDSVILLE BOARD OF EDUCATION 

MINUTES - REGULAR BOARD MEETING  

NOVEMBER 19, 2012  

The regular meeting of the Reedsville Board of Education was 
called to order at 6:30 P.M. by Board –President John Ebert. 
Present:  Board Members – Todd Cavanaugh, Jeff Deprez, 
John Ebert, Cory Kiekhaefer, and Andrew Maertz.  Adminis-
trative Team Members – Dennis Raabe, Tony Butturini, Pat 
Popp, and Tracie Wurm; Others: Ellen Pierce, Chris Christen-
sen, Debbie Gardner, Pam Scrivner, Joy Spatchek, Sue De-
prez, Amy Hein, Jodi Haese, Dana Kornely, Darlene Propson, 
Tracy Christianson, Larry and Judy Boettcher, Ann Otto, Re-
gina Olson, Pam Hammel, Ron Prochnow, Ginni Engstrom, 
Kim Luedtke and students, Sue Haese, Laurie Towne, Wanda 
Mueller, Jerold Korinek, Bruce and Lynn Stetson, Maggie 
Berkholtz.. Media – Justin Cavanaugh recording.    

Mr. Raabe announced that proper legal notice of the meeting 
had been given. 
 
I.  Opening 
A.  The agenda was approved as printed. Addition to agenda – 
Resignation – Assistant Track. 
B.  Presentation by Robotics people 
C. Robotics and LEFT  groups led everyone in the Pledge of 
Allegiance to the flag. 
 
II. Public Input 
Darlene Propson talked about the Drug presentation by Joe 
Keil on November 14th.  She thanked Mrs. Jamie Brown for 
putting it together and urged the Board to get more parents 
involved.  Bruce Stetson thanked the Board and the teachers 
for their support.  
          
III.  Reports 
A. District Administrator     
Mr. Dennis Raabe reported as follows: 1.  Delay in Key Bene-
fits (OPEB) for Audit. 2. State Budget. 
B. High School Principal  
Mr. Tony Butturini reported as follows:  1.  Thank you to the 
Reedsville AMVETS for the Veterans Day program held at the 
high school on Friday, November 9th.  2. Music department 
fruit sale.  3.  Thank you to Kim Luedtke and Cathy Hansen 
and all the students for putting together the fall play. 4. WKCE 
testing is complete.  5.  Power lunch is now fully underway. 6. 
Wednesday, December 5 will be “Reality Store” Program. 7. 
Thank you to Joe Keil for Drug Presentation program. 8. 
Thanks to Mr. Sturtz for putting on the CPR class. 9. Thank 
you to Mr. Jaszewski and Mr. Schuh for opening up their shop 
for an open access shop night. 10.  Thanks to the Alpha Leo                   
members and Mrs. Thomas and Mrs. Mueller for collecting 
over 1100 children’s books.    
C. Elem/MS Principal 
Mr. Pat Popp reported as follows: 1.  Program for Veterans 
Day at the Elem/MS with students from Trinity Lutheran, 
Holy Family, St John & St. James. Program put together by 
Mrs. Sohn and Mrs. Hammel. 2. American Education week 
activities put together by Mrs. Klug, Mrs. Scrivner, Mrs. Otto, 

Mr. Dellemann, and Mr. Sabel. 3. WKCE testing almost com-
plete.  4.  Recognize our students for their fine performance at 
the Fall Festival with the assistance of Mrs. Sohn and Mrs. 
Hammel. 5. Parent/ teacher conferences held November 15 & 
16 with an excellent turnout.  
D.   School Psychologist/ Supervisor of Special Education 
Dr. Wurm reported as follows:  1.  Self assessment to DPI.  2. 
Kindergarten assessment.   
E.  Board Members 
None.  
 
IV.   Old Business 
None 
 
V.   Consensus Agenda Items     
B.  Employment Recommendations – Lunchroom aide, lunch 
service administrative aide / lunchroom aide, Fall play coaches 
and football coach resignation.              
D.  Discussion / Action – Payment of Bills.   
Motion by Andrew Maertz, seconded by Cory Kiekhaefer to 
approve the consensus items. All ayes. 
A.  Approval of the minutes from the October 22, 2012 with 
grammar changes and October 30, 2012 special meeting.  Mo-
tion by Jeff Deprez, seconded by Todd Cavanaugh to approve 
minutes with corrections.  All ayes.  
C.  Approval of 2013-2014 Calendar. Hold for next meeting.  
 
VI.    New Business   
Presentation by the LEFT Group in the all school lab. 
B.  Discussion / Approval SIRMA 66:03 Agreement 
Motion by Todd Cavanaugh, seconded by Jeff Deprez to ap-
prove the SIRMA 66:03 Agreement.  All ayes.  

 
VII.   Closed Session 
Motion by Todd Cavanaugh, seconded by Andrew Maertz to 
go into closed session at 7:50 P.M. according to SS 19.85 (1) 
(c) Considering employment, promotion, compensation or per-
formance evaluation data of any public employee over which 
the governmental body has jurisdiction or exercises responsi-
bility. (Personal Matter and Notice of Nonrenewal to imple-
ment a reduction in staff).  The Reedsville Board of Education 
reserves the right to return to open session.  Roll call vote.  All 
Ayes. 
 
VIII.   Return to Open Session 
Motion by Jeff Deprez to cut 1.5 FTE (1.0 Music and .5 Early 
Childhood), seconded by Todd Cavanaugh.  Motion carried.  
All ayes.  
 
IX.     Adjournment 
Motion by Andrew Maertz, seconded by Todd Cavanaugh to 
adjourn at 9:05 PM.  Motion carried.  
Meeting adjourned.. 
 
       
 
         
Jeff Deprez, Clerk 



Proceedings of the Reedsville Village Board 
December 3, 2012 

    A meeting of the Reedsville Village Board was called to 
order on December 3, 2012 at 6:30 PM by Interim Village 
President Mary Olson.  Present were:   Andy Bubolz, Bob 
Campana, Marybeth Rabideau, Jerry Reis, and Jack Siebert.  
Also present were:  Brad Busse, JoAnn Mignon, LeRoy Kre-
pline, Cory Kiekhaefer, and David Dhein.  
   A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Campana to 
amend the agenda to discuss the Bubolz Park concession 
stand project.  Motion carried 5-0.  
   The minutes of the previous meeting of November 19, 
2012 were approved as presented.   
   A motion was made by Rabideau and seconded by Reis to 
pay the accounts payable in the amount of $82,168.92.  Mo-
tion carried 5-0. 
   President Report:  None 
   Committee Reports:   
   Public Safety:  Written 
   Park & Recreation:  A meeting will be scheduled with 
Chris Krepline to discuss the Hardball Field project.  A mo-
tion was made by Siebert and seconded by Rabideau to have 
Raise Rite raise and support the Bubolz Park concession 
stand using polyurethane foam in the amount of $3,600.00.  
Motion carried 5-0.  
   Public Works:  Representatives from Deyo Disposal will 
be asked to attend the next Board Meeting to answer some 
questions on their service. 

   Public Utilities: A meeting to work on the Disconnection 
Policy was scheduled for 1:00 pm on December 6, 2012.  
Correspondence was presented regarding the close out of the 
Well #5 project loan.  A motion was made by Campana and 
seconded by Rabideau to pay an additional $100,000.00 on 
the USDA loan.  Motion carried 5-0. 
   General Government:  Correspondence from the Reeds-
ville Housing Authority regarding board members was pre-
sented.  A motion was made by Campana and seconded by 
Reis to approve Maureen Glasow and Jack Willems to an-
other 5 year term.  Motion carried 5-0. Following a discus-
sion, a motion was made to approve the Home Occupation 
Application for Kay’s Kreations.  Motion carried 5-0. Olson 
gave an update on the economic development meetings she 
has attended.  A discussion was held regarding the Board 
size and meeting night.  Krahn will obtain more info on 
changing this.   
   Personnel:  A motion was made by Rabideau and sec-
onded by Reis to approve the vacation request from an em-
ployee.  Motion carried 5-0. .   
   The next regular meeting will be held on December 17, 
2012 at 6:30 PM.  A motion was made by Reis and seconded 
by Campana to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried 5-0.  
Meeting adjourned at 8:33 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Mary Jo Krahn,   
Clerk/Treasurer 

Proceedings of the Reedsville Village Board 
December 17, 2012 

    A meeting of the Reedsville Village Board was called to 
order on December 17, 2012 at 6:30 PM by Interim Village 
President Mary Olson.  Present were:   Andy Bubolz, Bob 
Campana, Marybeth Rabideau, Jerry Reis, and Jack Siebert.  
Also present were:  Yvonne Deyo, Craig Schuh, and Bill 
Lorrigan.      
   The minutes of the previous meeting of December 3 , 2012 
were approved as presented.   
   A motion was made by Reis and seconded by Rabideau to 
pay the accounts payable in the amount of $343,564.63.  
Motion carried 5-0. 
   President Report:  None 
   Committee Reports:   
   Public Safety:  A motion was made by Siebert and sec-
onded by Bubolz to approve the City of Brillion Law En-
forcement Agreement for 2013.  Motion carried 5-0.  
   Park & Recreation:  Following a discussion, a motion 
was made by Reis and seconded by Bubolz to submit the bill 
from Donald Hieptas to repair the storm sewer to Chris Kre-
pline giving him to June 1, 2013 to repay the bill without 
interest.  Motion carried 5-0.  
   Public Works:  A motion was made by Bubolz and sec-
onded by Rabideau to send a letter to the property owners 
affected that as of January 1, 2013, the solid waste and recy-
cling carts must be put curbside.  Motion carried 5-0.  
   Public Utilities: A motion was made by Campana and 

seconded by Reis to put the delinquent utility amount on the 
account of their new address.  Motion carried 5-0.  
   General Government:  A motion was made by Bubolz 
and seconded by Campana to form a 5-person  Village 
Board effective April 16, 2013.  The Village President and 
only one Village Trustee will be elected on the April 2, 2013 
election and two trustees for two years and one trustee for 
one year will be elected on the April 2014 election. Motion 
carried 5-0.  A motion was made by Siebert and seconded by 
Reis to change the meeting night to Thursday effective Janu-
ary 1, 2013.  Motion carried 5-0 
   Personnel: A personnel meeting was scheduled for De-
cember 27, 2012 at 9:00 for an employee’s evaluation.  A 
motion was made by Siebert and seconded by Campana to 
give David Boettcher $100.00 for training an employee to 
weld.  Motion carried 5-0.  
   Finance:  Resolution 2012-8 amending the 2012 budget 
was introduced by Reis.  A motion was made by Rabideau 
and seconded by Bubolz to approve the resolution as pre-
sented.  Motion carried.   
   The next regular meeting will be held on Thursday, Janu-
ary 3, 2013 at 6:30 PM.  A motion was made by Rabideau 
and seconded by Reis to adjourn the meeting.  Motion car-
ried 5-0.  Meeting adjourned at PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Mary Jo Krahn,   
Clerk/Treasurer 


